
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​August 6, 2020 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Daniel Levasseur at 1800 hours.  There were 38 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Dan Levasseur - present
Assistant Gerald Turnage – excused
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Sherry Faughn – present

Sgt-At-Arms Bill Plate – present
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – excused
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms - Bill Plate
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – excused
Webmaster - Nancy Bates - present
Safety Office – Dave Neighbors - present
There were no new members or guests to introduce.
August birthdays were recognized:

Vallori Nagel, Charles Lahmeyer, Gary Strong
Secretary’s Report

Debbie Alderson, Secretary, reported the minutes for the 7/2/2020 meeting had been sent electronically to the members.  No corrections or additions were presented.
MOTION:  Donnie Faughn moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion.  With two nays the motion passed.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Sherry Faughn reported that we had a balance of $2,642.92 on 7/2/2020 with income of $342.00, expenses of $00.00 leaving a balance of $2,984.92 on 8/6/2020.  Balance in the Fallen Scholarship Fund is $1,840.00.  Balance in the Legacy Fund is $27.00.
MOTION:  Bill Hawley moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Larry Alderson seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Director Dan announced the Executive Committee met on July 30th and according with the Constitution and By-Laws the Board voted in Bill Plate as Sgt at Arms until the next election of Officers.  Director Dan announced he was appointing Cecil and Christine Goodin as co-Sgt at Arms.
Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director Gerald Turnage is home sick with Covid so Director Dan presented the following:
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	July totals
	608
	558
	19,115
	90
	127

	Annual Grand total
	2,871
	2,268
	57,934
	140
	198


Judge Advocate Report

Judge Advocate Richard Derks was not present – no report.
Sgt. At Arms Report

Sgt. At Arms  Bill Plate had no report.
Historian Report

Historian Barbara Turnage is home sick with Covid. No report.
Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented the following:
I am amazed at how many people are satisfied to know about God when they could actually know him personally.  In Ephesians Chapter 1, Paul prays that the God of our Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of glory, will give the believers spiritual wisdom and revelation in the knowledge of him.
This is not a superficial, grade school knowledge of God, although some people never go beyond what they were taught as a child, “God is a supreme being who made all things. There are people who are satisfied to attend their local church for an hour each week, but they do not “know” God. They may know about God, but knowing about God does nothing for an individual. Even the Devil knows about God.

God desires more from you and me. He desires a personal, intimate relationship, and to get that we must know him intimately. As our Creator, God already has an intimate knowledge of you and me. He loves each of us so personally, so deeply and intimately, that he gave his only son as payment for you and me and for all who will trust in the name of Jesus Christ. He ransomed us from the death-grip of sin and made us his children. Now, His greatest desire is to have an intimate relationship with each of us.

So, how do we develop an intimate relationship with God? Well think about it – how do we build a loving, intimate relationship with our spouses, or our best friends? We spend time with them; we talk with them and learn about them. God has revealed everything we need to know about him in his Word .It is his heart to you. Read it. “Eat it” as Jeremiah proclaimed, “Your words were found, and I ate them, and your words were to me a joy, and rejoicing of my heart…”
If you desire to know God on this level, as he desires to know you, then I urge you to open his work, his heart to you – the Bible – and read it. In Romans 12 we read, “Therefore, I urge you Brothers and sisters, in view of God’s mercy, to offer your bodies as a living sacrifice, holy and pleasing to God – this is your true and proper worship. Do not conform to the pattern of this world, but be transformed by the renewing of your mind. Then you will be able to test and approve what God’s will is – his good, pleasing and perfect will.
If you don’t know God and you haven’t made Jesus Christ Lord in your life, God has made salvation very easy: Romans 10:9,10 “…if you confess with your mouth, “Jesus is Lord,” and believe in your heart that God raised him out from among the dead, you will be saved. For with the heart of a person believes, resulting in righteousness; and with the mouth confession is made, resulting in salvation.” In the knowledge of God we find love and mercy and the hope of everlasting life in a Paradise that cannot be conceived. As it is written in Scripture, “Things which the eye has not seen and the ear has not heard, and which have not entered the heart of man, all that God has prepared for those who love Him.”      In his service – Chaplain Charlie

Chaplain Charlie also asked us to remember the following in our prayers: Gerald & Barbara Turnage, Jim Brondel, Harvey Bates and Donnie Faughn.

Webmaster’s Report 
Webmaster Nancy Bates encouraged everyone to use the web page to report your miles, dollars, bikes, people and etc.
Safety Officer Report
Safety Officer Dave Neighbors talked about the helmet laws and some history of the helmet law. The Federal Government mandated helmets in 1975.  Dave reported that the face is the most prominent place that people get hit when in a motorcycle accident. Helmets help by spreading out the hit.  To prevent fatalities ride safety course.
Dave reported a ride scheduled for Saturday, Aug. 8. Meet at Schultes 9:30 am, KSU 10:00 am. The ride will go to Boonville, North of Columbia, Lunch at Catfish Katie’s and back to Woody’s in Ashland.  He also reported an Elks poker run August 15 and August 22 a ride to Hermann.  There will be a dinner ride on the third Thursday of this month. There will be more information to follow.
Committee Reports:

Sherry Faughn reported there were no applicants for the Fallen Riders Scholarship this year.  It will roll over to next year.  
Jim Rosenberg announced there will be a Poker Run on September 19 to benefit the Legacy Ride. The route will be VA in Mexico, Winery in Glasgow (pizza and wine), Tipton for ice cream and back to home.  There will be more information to follow.
Old Business  

There was no old business.
New Business
Director Dan addressed the Helmet Law will go into effect on August 28.  The State ALR at first tried to mandate helmet use and then walked it back and left it to the Chapters to decide. The reasons they did so is:
1. Possible loss of membership and fundraising opportunities

2. The ALR is a program under each individual Post and not a National Program.

3. The State ALR will mandate DOT certified helmet use for the Annual “Legacy Ride” and any ALR event associated with State and/or National American Legion Family Events.

Where does out Chapter stand? The executive board stated, and the Safety Officer/Road Captain agreed, that if you hold a position within the ALR (i.e. group leader, road guard, Officer) that you should be a purveyor of and promote motorcycle safety which includes wearing of a DOR Certified helmet. When some people tried to mandate what is worn on the Legacy Ride they did this not because of a personal agenda but for the greater good of, and what the ALR promotes, that is motorcycle safety. Just as we joined the American Legion, Auxiliary, Sons and eventually the ALR we did not join for “I” or “ME” but for the greater good of the Organization, its missions and causes, as “WE” and “US”. The State ALR is currently working on By-law changes which will include items about the helmet law along with a waiver. The State ALR is designing a sort of “Bullet-Proof” type of waiver with the intent that membership signs one yearly when paying their dues and that everyone will sign when participating in multi-organizational events. Our Chapter By-Laws will reflect the State By-Laws.
Director Dan presented Road Name Patches to Brandon and Vallori Nagel.
Director Dan presented an idea for a fund raising project – a Riders Recipe Book.  Please send any recipes and something about the recipe to Dan.

Leon DeLong then presented a program on the expansion of the VA Cemetery in Jefferson City.  He passed out a list of City Council Members and asked that we call them and urge the new expansion of the VA Cemetery.  The City Council is the only thing keeping the expansion from happening. The City is going to provide two new parks to the neighborhood.

Director Dan then presented Legacy Ride Awards to the American Legion Post 5, American Legion Auxiliary, ALR Chapter 5 and Gary Kempker.  Director Dan then presented Pony Express Messenger Pins (donated by Director Dan) to the following people: Clint Embree, Larry Alderson, Brandon & Valori Nagel, Cecil & Christine Goodin, Steve Spayde, Dave & Dawn Neighbors, Bruce & Jana Senior, Vince & Carolyn Rost, Charlie Lindquist, Jim & Jodel Rosenberg.
Director Dan talked about having rockers made for Supporters to wear on their vest.

Director Dan reminded everyone that DUES ARE DUE NOW FOR THE 2021 YEAR. Cost is $15 per person.

Nancy Bates presented a program on the Flag & Emblem site – “100 Miles for Hope.” Cost is $30 per person.  Time period covered is August 3 thru Veterans Day.  “100 Miles for Hope” is a virtual 100-mile walk/run/ride challenge.  It’s a way to invigorate donations for the Veterans & Children Foundation, as well as encourage American Legion Family members to be active in this time of social distancing. To register go to the Emblem Sales site. For a $30, participants will receive a tech shirt and a sign they can display once the 100 miles is completed.

Rick Ponder is not a rider but is a supporting member of Chapter 5.  He reminded everyone he will be glad to haul anything for Chapter 5.
It was decided to have dinner at Canterbury Hills Winery, Holts Summit.

50/50 raffle

Sgt. At Arms Bill Plate had Chaplain Charlie draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $44/$22 in the raffle and it was won by Cecil Goodin. Cecil donated it back to the Fallen Riders Scholarship Fund.
A closing prayer was presented Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1910 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, September 3 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Dan Levasseur
(dan.j.levasseur@gmail.com)
Asst. Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Gerald Turnage
(ggturnage@gmail.com)
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Debbie Alderson 
(dalderson49@gmail.com)

Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Sherry Faughn
(Faughn.Sherry27@yahoo.com)

Sgt-at-Arms . . . . . . . . . . . .
Bill Plate

(billpl8@yahoo.com)
Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
Rick Derks

(Rick.Derks@gmail.com)
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)

